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Posting to NJinPAS School IPM listserv 12/14/01:   Independent panel reviews EPA methodologies used in risk assessment 
for CCA-treated wood.   EPA posting, including link to report , follows. 
  

EPA Pesticide Program Update 
from EPA's Office of Pesticide Programs 12/13/01 
http://www.epa.gov/pesticides  
********************************************** 
 
IN THIS UPDATE: 
 
PANEL OF SCIENTIFIC EXPERTS SUBMIT REPORT 
ON CCA-TREATED WOOD (Press Advisory 12/13/01) 
 
A panel of scientific experts has submitted its recommendations 
to EPA concerning the Agency's process of determining risks to 
children from exposure to a wood preservative found in lumber 
used in many playground structures.  Under EPA's ongoing 
process of reviewing older pesticides to ensure they meet current 
science and safety standards, EPA is evaluating the wood pre- 
servative chromated copper arsenate, or CCA.  As part of this 
effort, EPA is reviewing the potential risks to children from playing 
on play-structures built with CCA-treated wood.  Last October, 
EPA convened a public meeting of an independent panel of scientific 
experts to solicit its review of the Agency's preliminary scientific 
assessments and review methodologies.  The panel's recommend- 
ations will help the Agency determine what additional data, and/or 
revised risk assessment procedures, will contribute to a thorough 
and comprehensive review of CCA, and help ensure that EPA's 
scientific assumptions are based on the most current data and 
understanding.  As advised by the scientific experts, the Agency 
has begun to develop a probabilistic model for assessing exposure 
to CCA.  This model is expected to make EPA's exposure 
analyses more realistic and scientifically sound.  EPA will now 
consider the panel's recommendations to further strengthen the 
risk assessment methodologies and is continuing work on the 
comprehensive reassessment of CCA-treated wood.  The 
Agency remains committed to making available for public 
comment the preliminary risk assessment in Spring 2002.  The 
Panel's report is available at: 
http://www.epa.gov/scipoly/sap/whatsnew.htm . 
 
*********************************************** 
 



EPA distributes its Pesticide Program Updates to external 
stakeholders and citizens who have expressed an interest 
in OPP activities and decisions.  We have established 
an electronic listserve for people who want to keep abreast 
of pesticide issues and decisions. This update service is part 
of EPA's continuing effort to improve public access to 
Federal pesticide information.  To subscribe or unsubscribe 
to our automatic mailing list, visit: 
http://www.epa.gov/oppfead1/cb/csb_page/form/form.html  
 
For general questions on pesticides and pesticide 
poisoning prevention, contact the National Pesticide 
Telecommunications Network (NPTN), toll-free, at: 
1-800-858-7378, by E-mail at nptn@ace.orst.edu, 
or by visiting their Website at: 
http://ace.orst.edu/info/nptn/ 
 
For information about ongoing activities in the 
Office of Pesticide Programs, visit our homepage 
at:  http://www.epa.gov/pesticides  
 
Or call or write us directly at: 
 
Communication Services Branch 
Office of Pesticide Programs (7506C) 
US Environmental Protection Agency 
Ariel Rios Building 
1200 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW 
Washington, DC 20004-2403 
703-305-5017 
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